
Firearm Policy for the Plymouth Superior Court 

First Quarter 2024 

 

The following applies to the first quarter of 2024 and is set out by each Justice for their 

individual session.   

 

For any questions, please contact Plymouthcountybar@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

1st Session, Judge O’Shea-  
“Typically, I’ve allowed police to carry while testifying, provided that if they’re in 

plainclothes, the court officers must be aware of the weapon.” 

  

  

2nd Session Judge Davis 

            “My policy is no guns in the courtroom. “ 

  

3rd Session Judge W. Sullivan 

            Police officers may have their weapons on them.  If testimony is before a jury the 

weapons must not be visible.  

  

4th Session, Judge Buckley, 

            Police Officers may have their weapons on them.  

  
  
 


